#### COMMON COUNCIL

November 20, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by everyone in attendance.

Prayer was given by Councilman Peckinpaugh

Meeting was called to order by Mayor York.

#### **ROLL CALL:**

Mary Abbott	Present
Jeff Hancock	Present
Jerry Walden	Present
Aaron Dicken	Present
Mark Koger	Present
Lynn Perdue	Present
Rex Peckinpaugh	Present

### **ORDER OF BUSINESS:**

Councilman Peckinpaugh moved to suspend the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and approve. Councilman Hancock seconded. Motion carried 7-0

Mary	Jeff	Jerry	Aaron	Mark	Lynn	Rex
Brewington	Hancock	Walden	Dicken	Koger	Perdue	Peckinpaugh
Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes

## **PROCLAMATIONS:**

• No Proclamations

# **RESOLUTIONS:**

No Resolutions

# **ORDINANCES:**

• #3784 – Approving Additional Appropriation of Funds Not Previous Budgeted (MVH)

Public Hearing Opened: 7:12pm-No Citizens appeared-Closed: 7:13pm

President Koger presented Ordinance #3784 second reading. Councilman Peckinpaugh moved to approve Ordinance #3784 on second reading. Councilman Hancock seconded. Motion carried 7-0

Mary	Jeff	Jerry	Aaron	Mark	Lynn	Rex
Brewington	Hancock	Walden	Dicken	Koger	Perdue	Peckinpaugh
Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes

#### **OTHER BUSINESS:**

o No other business was presented to Council.

#### **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

Council-lady Brewington: Noted;

- City office closings and alternate trash schedule.
- Santa's Mailbox had begun.
- December 7<sup>th</sup> Christmas Walk with HOPE Initiative doing a coat drive.
- Pothole issues at 22<sup>nd</sup> and Shopp and 22<sup>nd</sup> and I Avenue
- Property at C Avenue and 29th Street roof collapsed. Building Inspector is aware and property is on BEP.

Councilman Hancock:

Noted:

- Reminded Administration of parking issue at Senior Center. Mayor York stated signs were ordered.
- Wished all in attendance a Happy Thanksgiving.

Councilman Walden:

Noted:

- Shopp and 25<sup>th</sup> Street complaints with Broad Street detours.
- Wished all in attendance a Happy Thanksgiving

Councilman Dicken:

Noted;

- Recommended signage of drop off/pick up only at cutout in front of Senior Center.
- Thanked Water Department on quick response to main breaks; Employees who worked to clear drains during large rain.
- Asked why Parks close to traffic. Mayor York informed that during sport events people park in the grass and leave deep ruts in the grass.
- Leaf collection process. Commissioner Baker informed that calling and getting on the pickup list was the best.
- Noted change in presentation date of 1400 Plaza Project. Mayor York informed they would be at the first meeting in December.
- Large Trash update. Councilman Hancock informed a recommendation would be presented from the Committee next meeting.

**President Koger:** 

Noted;

No report.

Councilman Perdue:

Noted;

- Reminder of stripping of Cherry and 11th Street curb.
- Noted that posts regarding trash schedule were well done. Clerk Treasurer York informed Tammy Bertram, wife of a city employee, should receive credit for notices and what a good job she does.

Councilman Peckinpaugh: Noted;

Reported an issue with speed limit signs on Midway Drive, noting there is only 1 between St. Rd. 3 and Whittier Lane. Mayor York stated he would add and have 2 on each side.

### **ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:**

- Mayor York informed Council of reschedule of 1400 Plaza presentation.
- Mayor York informed that parade was cancelled due to weather on November 18th, but November 24th there would be a lighting of the Courthouse and a special entrance of Santa.
- Director Sloan informed Council the Annual Tour of Lights would not be allowed due to federal regulation changes regarding Transit, but the City had offered a vehicle as well as churches so the tour would be held.

# **CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE COUNCIL:**

• No Citizens appeared before Council.

Council-lady Brewington moved to adjourn. Meeting adjourned.

Presiding Officer of the Common Council

ATTEST:

Christy York, Clerk/Treasurer

Approved by me this 20th day of November, 2017.

Greg York, Mayor

ATTEST:

Christy York, Clerk Treasurer